
Welcome everyone!

May I start with a note of congratulations to fellow Councillor William Hopkins.

On Thursday the 19th July he and his wife Kay celebrated their DIAMOND wedding 
anniversary.

As you already know Councillor Hopkins has been a diligent member of Llanharan 
Community Council for many, many years.  He was the secretary of the Peniel Chapel in 
Llanharry for over 65 years and currently sits on the National OAP of Wales Executive 
Committee, the Older Peoples Forum in the Senedd, and the 50+ Peoples Forum for the 
Llantrisant area but to name a few.  His contribution, supported by his lovely wife Kay, to 
our community, has been immense.

My fellow councillors and I send our best wishes.

Llanharan Medical Centre

Mr Stephen Harrhy and Ms Sarah Bradley from Cwm Taf Health Board attended the 
Council meeting on 19 June, and subsequently, representatives of the Council met 
representatives of ABMU Health Board, representatives of ABM Community Health 
Council and Partners of the Pencoed Surgery on 24th June.  The questions that I 
published last month were put and a summary of the answers are now listed.

Question:  Why have some Primary Care Services been allowed to be discontinued at 
Llanharan Surgery without any consultation with the patients who reside in Llanharan?

Answer – Our (Pencoed Medical Centre) consultation was with ABMU trust and is based 
on our financial position in not being able to adequately cover Llanharan Medical Centre 
all day.  It is our opinion that by bringing all resources together in Pencoed (in the 
afternoons), we can offer a better service to our patients.  This change has not affected the 
daily morning appointment system in Llanharan, which successfully sees every patient and 
of course emergency consultations.  The afternoon appointments at Pencoed are those 
which need to be pre-booked and to suit patient choice.

Question:  If Llanharan Surgery is too small to allow an expansion of services, has 
Pencoed Medical Centre approached Cwm Taf Health Board to find a solution to this 
problem?

Answer - No, because we are responsible to ABMU.

Note:  Llanharan Community Council however, has made progress in this matter and is in 
discussion with Cwm Taf Health Trust.
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Question:  Why hasn’t Cwn Taf Health Board, which has statutory responsibility for 
providing Primary Health Services in our community, not made any provision for such, ever 
since the authority was created.

Answer - Until quite recently, the situation has been satisfactory and Cwm Taf didn’t need 
to become involved.  Cwm Taf have been somewhat slow though in responding to the 
changing circumstance of population growth in Llanharan, but this we believe is now being 
accelerated.

Question:  What plans are in place to cope with the influx of new housing that is occurring 
i.e. 500+ new houses in the last 5 years and will accelerate quite dramatically over the 
next 5 to 10 years to a further 1800 houses.

Answer - We (Cwm Taf Health Board) have been concerned about this situation and have 
tried to formulate an action plan, but talks with other health trusts and bodies have been a 
bit disjointed and this plan hasn’t transpired yet.

Note:  Llanharan Community Council in discussion with Cwm Taf Health Board has 
suggested various scenarios that may move things forward quite a lot, and we expect a 
response soon to address what they themselves call a priority issue.

We also now have a commitment from Cwm Taf Health Board to keep the Community 
Council informed and also to consult the public of the progress they will be making to 
address these issues.  The Community Council on its part, will hold the Health Board to 
this commitment and continue the dialogue through regular meetings, until our community 
has the Primary Care Facilities it deserves.

Bus Services

The Council published a full timetable of the 244, 44 & 42 bus services for weekdays, 
evenings and Sundays, which serve our community, in the diary last month.  I hope you 
found it useful; however, the 244 service in the daytime during the week was scheduled to 
be replaced by a new service as from the 21st July.  If and when a new timetable becomes 
available we will in due course publish that in the Diary.

Llanharan Recreation Ground Trust

I am hoping next month to announce some good news regarding the Welfare Hall, so 
watch this space, and also will you contemplate becoming involved, we will need 
volunteers!

Would those of you who exercise your dogs at the Welfare Field please keep to the 
perimeter of the field away from the rugby and football pitches and the children’s play area. 
Also please clean up after your dog; there are bags for that purpose available from the 
community shop, and bins for the disposal near the entrance to the field.  As well as the 
obvious health hazards, “it is not pleasant for children who play on the fields to have to 
come home covered in dog ****!” as one very irate mum put it to me.

If you have an idea for a group activity, ask about the availability of the Hall.  There is help 
and advice available on how to start up from Gill Richards, the Trust’s secretary, or Sian 
Davies, the manager of the Drop In Centre, plus lots of other sources and possible 
financial help from the Community Council and other sources to get things going.

Grants



If you run or participate in a voluntary organisation that serves our community, your 
organisation could possibly be awarded a grant from the Community Council towards the 
cost of equipment or a specific project, that will enhance the quality of the service that is 
provided.  Please contact myself or the Clerk to obtain a grant application form and return 
it before the end of August.

Useful Contacts:

Gill Richards, Secretary, LRGT 01443 222053

Sian Davies, Manager, Drop In Centre 01443 229723 Email: 
llanharancommunity@btconnect.com

Peter Davies, Clerk to Llanharan Community Council  01443 231430 Email: 
clerk@llanharancc.co.uk

Future Meetings

There will be no ordinary Council Meeting in August.

A reminder that the Minutes of the Council’s meetings can be found at our office in the 
Drop In Centre, at the local Post Offices and on our web site www.llanharancc.co.uk

Any gripes contact Peter Davies, Clerk to Llanharan Community Council  01443 231430 
Email: clerk@llanharancc.co.uk

Any compliments please contact me

(only joking, gripes or compliments to either of us)

All the best

Cllr Chris Parker

Chairman of Llanharan Community Council
Chairman of Llanharan Recreation Ground Trust
Tel: 01443 237243
Mobile: 07737 682633
Email: chris.parker@achievez.co.uk
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